Peace Park Antinuclear Vigil

PO Box 27217

Washington DC 20038

202-462-0757

November 3, 1997

Tom Payton

National Park Service

1100 Ohio Drive SW

Washington DC

Dear Mr. Payton:

I noticed that four portable toilets were temporarily installed over by St. John's Church last weekend, and that they were being used quite actively and discreetly.  At first I wondered if this was a result of our conversation of Thursday, October 23, 1997. If you recall, I expressed some of my concerns about the bathroom closure in Lafayette Park. 

The sign said the bathroom was closed for "public health" reasons.  I pointed out that it’s very unhealthy for people to be unable to find a restroom.   Lafayette Park is a regular stop by tour buses.  Tourists lined up at the bathroom every morning. So far as I know, it’s the only public monument that doesn’t have a bathroom in an obvious, easily accessible place.  The elderly, small children, and the handicapped, someone who’s sick – all of these will find it difficult to walk to the nearest restroom down at the Ellipse.  Nor would they even know it’s there.  Who do they ask?  There’s no friendly rangers waiting in the park to direct tourists.

Of course, although many folks might pretend the homeless “problem” doesn’t exist, homeless people are also part of the needful public.  Locking the bathrooms doesn’t make homeless people disappear; they just end up doing what nature demands in inappropriate places, and that is a REAL health hazard, for them, for other people and animals, and for those who must clean up after them.

I understand your concerns about this particular bathroom’s plumbing problems, but it could be renovated.  It seems that what it needs is some plumbing repair and tiling, so the workers could hose it down.  I imagine it would be possible to find a coalition of private citizens who would help with funding and labor to repair the bathroom in such a way it would no longer be a health hazard. 

You said any new bathroom was far in the future, when the Park Service finally chose which architectural design plan will be implemented; you said you’d been thinking about the French bathrooms which wash themselves, but this too was far down the road, as the only way to get one of them was to install them in the entire city.  I suggested perhaps contracting out for an outhouse, so your workers wouldn’t have to worry about cleanup, and you said you’d been thinking about that, too, and the possibility of putting it over on the street by the Court of Appeals, and not in the park.   I said I thought that might be an acceptable solution to the problem, or that St. John's Church might host it temporarily, rather than have people use their grounds..

So, if you were responsible for the new porta-potties at the church, I say thanks, it worked, a lot of people used them, and I hope you will install a more permanent arrangement.

Your friend,

Ellen Thomas

